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Report to Calne Area Board

Date of Meeting 11/09/2019

Title of Report S106 working group update

Purpose of the report:
To note discussions and actions relating to the Calne Area Board Section 106 working 
group.

1. The working group last met on Wednesday 29th August 2018 and the 
following notes were taken at the meeting:

Meeting notes

1. Apologies. Robert Merrick, Anne Henshaw, Tony Trotman, Heather Canfer, Mark 
Edwards.

2. Abberd Way traffic calming/road safety scheme – review
Preliminary drawings have been completed, but not yet circulated internally for comment and 
no adverts have yet been placed. MS to follow up and report to next meeting.

3. Review of table of schemes:
Update on active schemes 

 Woodhill Rise. (legal update) 

No change in status in legal status – however footpath improvements are to be completed 
by end of 2019. Laura Gosling/Fiona Steven will lead on legal status. SH leading on 
improvements.

 Shared use cycle/pedestrian route from Woodhill Rise towards Abberd Way – This work 
remains on hold pending resolution of legal matters at Woodhill Rise.

 Cycle/pedestrian route Abberd Way to Abberd Brook/ liaison with Greensquare – Atkins 
have been briefed to start work on this scheme and are currently undertaking 
preliminary tasks. SH will lead on technical elements. Laura Gosling/Fiona Steven will 
lead on liaison with Greensquare in future.

 Shared use path on the Rec. – Atkins are currently designing scheme (SH leading on co-
ordination of this scheme). Also Awaiting advice from Legal relating to alterations to the 
Byelaw concerning cycling (LG/FS to lead on liaison with legal in future).
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 Abberd Lane bridleway cycle path. (Sandpit Rd, Abberd Lane, The Slades) – Atkins currently 
designing scheme to upgrade to a tarmac path and undertaking preliminary works. SH 
leading with Atkins and in liaison with LG/FS.

4. Review of future schemes from current and forthcoming s106 schedules:
Identify potential schemes from new/existing schedules 

 Pedestrian/cycle improvements on Oxford Road:

o  Formalised parking bays

o Pedestrian crossings

o Build outs

SH, SC and MS had undertaken a site visit and SH had developed a first stage design. These 
were discussed, a few minor checks and amendments were identified these would be 
incorporated and a revised plan prepared. This will be circulated to local Area Board 
Councillors and the Town Council, who will be asked to help make the local community aware 
of the works and reasons for it. SH to progress with plans and liaise with Cllr Trotman.

5. 20mph restriction at Station Road – CATG had referred an issue relating to 20mph 
restriction at Station Road, Calne. There was a section 106 deposit relating to the Station Road 
development of £30,000. The s106 group was happy that this money be contributed towards 
schemes developed by the CATG towards road safety in Station Road. This deposit was 
available until March 2023. This issue would now be advanced by CATG, but paid for through 
this s106 agreement.

6. Feedback to and recommendations for the Area Board.

To note the discussions and decisions outlined in the above meeting notes.

7. Date of next meeting: 6th November 2018, 10:00 Calne Hub and Library, Harris Room.

2. Members are asked to note these discussions and actions relating to the 
Calne Area Board Section 106 working group.

Jane Vaughan
Community Engagement Manager

Jane.vaughan@wiltshire.gov.uk


